
INCOME TAX BOARD 
City of Findlay 
May 5, 2021 

 
MINUTES 

 
ATTENDANCE 
Members Present:  Mayor Christina Muryn, Don Rasmussen, Jeff Wobser. 
Staff Present:  Cory Duran, Mary Price, Rob Martin, and Kathy Launder. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Motion to approve minutes of the February 3, 2021, meeting as presented, by Law Director 
Rasmussen, second by Councilman Wobser.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Year-To-Date Collections:  Price stated that the collections through April 30, 2021, were up 13.541%.  
Price stated that collections are coming in normally based over the last five years.  Last year didn’t end 
up terrible. 
 
Collections, Estimates, Delinquencies:  Price stated that past due collections through April 2021 are up 
13.725% over last year; court cases are down .3% over last year; wage garnishments are up 103.7% 
over last year due to not being able to file any new wage garnishments April-July, 2020.  After tax 
season focus more on delinquencies. 
 
Legal Actions in Process and Contemplated:  Law Director Rasmusssen stated that they have been 
filing as they receive, doing more and more wage garnishments. 
 
Approval of Business Forms:  Mayor Muryn stated that overall there are minor changes.  The main 
change is related to language around HB 197-municipal tax issue.  They dismissed the court case. 
Price stated that it looks like they may appeal the ruling.  Mayor Muryn stated the biggest issue is that 
they are not looking at retroactive refunds.  If they do any change for work from home in the future it 
would be date certain in the future and it would not be retroactive.  Will continue to watch. 
 
Wobser stated that for the sake of continuity, it may be good to have consistency of format across all 
forms and fillable forms.  Nothing that needs changed today. 
 
Motion to approve the business forms as presented by Mayor Muryn, second by Law Director 
Rasmussen.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Next Meeting:  Meeting schedule for 2021:  August 4 and November 3.  All meetings will be held at 
2:30pm in the third floor conference room of the Municipal Building. 
 
Being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Kathy K. Launder 
City Clerk 


